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30 June 2022 
 

 
 
Email:   
 
Dear   
 
Re: Official Information Request – Senior Chinese North Shore Residents Vaccination Data – 
Auckland DHB Ref: 20220610-1242 
 
I refer to your official information request transferred to us by Waitematā DHB on 10 June 2022 
requesting the following information: 
 

“I am writing a report about the COVID-19 vaccination support provided to senior Chinese 
residents in North Shore Auckland. 

 
I need vaccination data (rate) of this ethnic (Chinese) and age (65+) group from Oct in 2021 
to May 2022 regarding 1st dose, 2nd dose and boost dose number monthly.” 

 
Response 
I am responding on behalf of the Northern Region Health Coordination Centre (NRHCC), the COVID-
19 response and vaccination team set up by the Northland, Waitematā, Auckland, and Counties 
Manukau District Health Boards (DHBs). 
 
Please refer to the table below which includes the number of Chinese residents aged 65+ who live 
within the North Shore City Boundary and are enrolled in a PHO (Public Health Organisation), and 
received a 1st, 2nd, or booster dose of the COVID-19 vaccination. This covers the period October 2021 
to May 2022. 
 

 

Oct-
2021 

Nov-
2021 

Dec-
2021 

Jan-
2022 

Feb-
2022 

Mar-
2022 

Apr-
2022 

May-
2022 

First Doses 
given 171 74 23 15 8 10 0 5 

Second Doses 
given 521 248 70 24 11 8 11 2 

Booster doses 
given 1 7 230 1783 1038 278 96 54 

 
I am unable to retrospectively provide the rate of Chinese residents aged 65+ who live within the 
North Shore City Boundary and received the 1st, 2nd, and booster dose of the COVID-19 vaccination 
as this information is not held by NRHCC. 
 
I have included a map below of the North Shore City Boundary, used to determine residents 
currently domiciled in the area. 

Northern Region Health 
Coordination Centre 

Bledisloe House 
24 Wellesley Street West 

Auckland CBD, Auckland 1010 
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We trust you find this information useful. 

You are entitled to seek a review of the response by the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the 
Official Information Act.  Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the 
Auckland DHB website. 

Yours sincerely 

Dr Mike Shepherd 
Acting Chief Executive 
Auckland District Health Board 




